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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to help if someone is being bullied’
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Skye S
Leon G
	Mason M
Waliyah M
	Jaden W
Autumn M
	Theodore C
Qizhi C
	Layla P
Callan H
	Jackson HH
Patrick G

	Year 1
	Mila S
Nathaniel H
	Aish AC
Olivia B
	Ollie H
Grayson SVZ
	Olive F
Yin Ho C
	Avin I
Ava Mc
	Jessica H
Nathan R

	Year 2
	Evelyn H
Lucas O
	Maya S
Freddie T
	Hannah F
Alfie W
	Harry W
Jacob S
	Chloe O
Sienna S
	Ava W
Ivy M

	Year 3 
	Thomas T
James K
	Avie W
Jesse S
	Billy W
Dulcie A
	Joey WS
Eva H
	Ivy-May W
Darcie E
	Nathan W
Charlie HH

	Year 4
	George R
Rosie J
	Irol L
Isabella O
	Ellis C
Elijah F
	Victoria R
Jacob C
	Allie W
Woody C
	Ava H
Miya E

	Year 5
	Evie P
Scarlett F
	Sophie S
Warren H
	Fraser B
Yutong C
	Moses C
Dexter F
	Evelyn S
Joseph F
	Charlie H
Lola A

	Year 6
	Mia E
Harry P
	Harley J
Olivia F
	Ellie H
Daniel C
	Inaya A
Milo CO
	Lizzie R
Isla S
	Olivia P
Leighton S

	Walliams
	1148
	Rowling
	1277

	Dahl
	1107
	Cowell
	2679


Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Film Club
On Monday, Years 3 and 4 were treated to a screening of Despicable Me (PG). Their behaviour was excellent and all seemed to enjoy the social experience. Thank you to the Friends Association volunteers and to school staff for organising and supervising the event.
Year 2 Cinema Trip

Year 2 had a fabulous time watching 'Migration' at the cinema on Wednesday. There were giggles galore! The children's behaviour was outstanding. Many thanks to our parent helpers, Mrs Pouncey and Mrs Trickett for organising it.
‘Children In Need’
Today has seen our school community supporting the ‘Children In Need’ fund raising event, with children and staff dressed in yellow or Pudsey spots. The children have been busy sending in their completed socks and planet designs for the School Council competition (do remember to make your £1.00 competition entry donation in SchoolMoney), and the results will be announced next week.
If your child did come to school dressed for Pudsey today, please also make your £1.00 non-uniform donation, again in SchoolMoney. Entries can still be submitted until the end of the school day on Monday. Thank you for your support.

Autumn Term Parents Evenings
Booking slots will go live on School Spider on Monday evening at 6pm. Dates are as follows:

Tuesday 26th Nov and 3rd December:

Year 6, Year 3, Year 5, Class 9 (Year 4).
Wednesday 27th Nov and Wednesday 4th December

Reception, Year 1, Year 2, Class 10 (Year 4).
Jo Platt Drop-In Sessions

Jo Platt MP has arranged two ‘Maximise Your Income’ drop-in sessions at her Leigh Surgery on Bradshawgate, Leigh, aimed at helping families to make sure they’re claiming all benefits they’re entitled to. These sessions will take place on 14th November and 5th December. You’ll find her information flyer on the Parental Information tab (Support for Parents and Carers) of the school website, or by clicking here.
Road Safety Week
Next week, week commencing 18th November, will be Road Safety Week and we’ll be talking about road safety in assemblies and lessons as part of our Safeguarding and Keeping Children Safe curriculum. 

New Reception Starters: Open Mornings
The closing date for online applications - through Wigan Council - for parents of children born between 1st September 2020 and 31st August 2021 is 15th January 2025, for children to start at primary school in September 2025. We have one remaining Open Morning to allow parents and children to view the school:
Wednesday 20th November 2025, 9:15am

School Christmas Lunch- Thursday 12th December 
Parents have been sent a School Spider survey to book a traditional school Christmas Dinner. It will help us to manage food orders once we know numbers. Would all parents please complete the survey, whether your child is having a dinner or bringing a packed lunch, and still complete it even if your child usually has a school dinner Thank you.

Christmas Events
Several School Spider surveys have been sent out to ask for parents to book (free) tickets to their children’s events this coming Christmas. We need to restrict numbers so families will be restricted to a maximum of two seats per family.
ASDA Cashpot

Please remember to sign up on your ASDA app for the ‘Cashpot for Schools’ initiative. All you have to do is opt in through the ASDA Rewards app, choose our primary school, and shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com between 2nd September and 30th November 2024. It costs nothing to parents and earns cash for our school every time you shop and scan your app.

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 18th November) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements
Nathan R from Class 4 has passed his Swim England Stage 3. Well done Nathan. 

Bob T from Class 7 successfully completed Stage 1 Swimming last week. Well done Bob.
Also last week, Charlotte F of Class 5 passed her Stage 3 Swimming and her 10m badge. Well done Charlotte.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
